.
Annual Meeting  

March 7th, 2022  2:00 PM
The meeting was called to order at 2:00 PM by Board member Peter Kline.  There were 63 residents in attendance and 8 on ZOOM to salute and Pledge Allegiance to the flag.  
Election of Chairman of the meeting

Roger Kjar moved to nominate Board member Peter Kline as chairman of the meeting; it was seconded by Ted Lint.  Vote was unanimous to approve. Motion approved.  
Calling of the roll and certifying of proxies 
ROLL CALL:

Peter Kline– present 


Ginger Lohmann – present 




Roger Kjar – present  


Ceil Roy - present 





Dick Carter - present  


John Skoglund – present




Bonnie Perry – present


Ted Lint - present 



Nancy Heines - present 



We had 63 residents in attendance, 8 residents on ZOOM and 35 proxies. We did not have a quorum.
Proof of notice of meeting:  Nancy Heines verified the affidavit of the proof of the mailer which was notarized and is in the office. 
Reading and disposal of unapproved minutes:   Peter Kline moved to read the  March 1, 2021 Annual Membership meeting minutes; it was seconded by Ted Lint.  The vote was unanimous. Motion passed. 

President’s Report – Roger Kjar. Roger reviewed the completed projects finished this past year which included driveway repaving, two roofs repaired, replacing old plumbing lines with new PVC piping, concrete repair work on 8 Garden Street and major tree trimming.
Treasurer’s Report – John Skoglund. John has been reviewing our insurance coverage and striving to keep our rates at a reasonable amount. He has reviewed all payments, managed our reserve accounts, prepared the yearly budget with the Budget Committee and prepared the financial reports every month for the Board meetings.
Vice President Report – Ceil Roy. None
Secretary Report – Nancy Heines. None
Building Reps Report – Ginger Lohmann. Several meetings were held the past year. We did insure that each building had a representative who keeps the keys for the units in their building. We encouraged everyone to be aware of new residents.
Landscape Committee Report – Ginger Lohmann. Our committee of eight accomplished a major goal of trimming our large trees. We also had Christmas palms planted between the driveways of 11 Westwood and 7 Garden and 5 and 7 Westwood.
Social Committee Report – Sharon Kjar. Planned the Meet and Greet for the new candidates. We will be planning more activities in the clubhouse.
NEW BUSINESS:
A vote on proposed amendments to governing documents: a quorum of 124 residents in person, via ZOOM or by proxy was not met. A new proxy meeting will be held on April 26th after another packet will be mailed to owners who have not voted on the proposed amendments in an effort to secure a quorum.
New Directors: 
The new directors who will serve a two year term are:  Kathleen Devine, Roger Kjar, Ceil Roy and Dick Carter. They join John Skoglund, Bonnie Perry, Nancy Heines, Peter Kline and Ted Lint who have one year remaining.    
Recessed:  Meeting recessed at 3:10 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Nancy Heines
Secretary

